Richard W Wagner BNSF Railway Company

Manager Public Projects 2454 Occidental Ave S Suite 2D

A A v NW Division — ID, WA&BC ~ Seattle, WA 98134

206-625-6152
206-625-6115 (fax)
Richard.Wagner@bnsf.com

November 7, 2016

Paul Randall-Grutter, PE
Skagit County Public Works
1800 Continental Place
Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Re: County of Skagit, WA — Proposed Quiet Zone
Dear Mr Randall-Grutter:

BNSF is in receipt of the County of Skagit’s (“County”) Notice of Intent dated August 01, 2016
for a new quiet zone (“Quiet Zone”) and did attend the quiet zone diagnostic (“Diagnostic”) held
at the crossings on September 23, 2016 with FRA, WUTC and Skagit County. At the outset of
this letter, BNSF would like to be clear that we believe that if not properly accounted for with
appropriate safety enhancements, the elimination of the train horn can be detrimental to safety.

The train horn is intended to alert the motoring and pedestrian public of train movement. BNSF
believes the County’s use of FRA’s train horn rule (“Rule”) should be used as a minimum
guideline in its approach to creating a situation where the train horn is eliminated as a safety
measure. BNSF understands the following crossings are included as part of the proposed Quiet
Zone:

Crossing Name DOT Number Crossing Type

Colony Rd 084787G Public
South Blanchard Rd  084788N Public
South Legg Rd 084789V Public
North Legg Rd 084791W Public

BNSF would like to point out that all participants in the diagnostic review received an extension
on comments due to late scheduling of the diagnostic review.

It appears that the calculations from the FRA quiet zone risk calculator as stated in the NOI do
not accurately reflect the current status of the crossings in the field. Please submit updated
calculator findings.

BNSF understands the following mitigations which the Diagnostic Team notes reflect and were
reached with the consensus of all Team members:
e SSM mitigations at Colony Road (084787@G) at a minimum of 8-10 inches in height and
100 feet in length at both approaches to the crossing;
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Ahmer Nizam

Railroad Specialist Washington DOT
PO Box 47329

Olympia, WA 98504-7329

Chris Adams

FRA

500 E. Broadway, STE 240
Vancouver, WA 98660
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